
Hello Team,


I hope your having a great summer. The Fall is coming fast and I am excited to be coaching you this season. To introduce myself I will tell you a bit about me. I grew up in Toledo, one of seven kids and played sports all my life. I love the competition! 


In high school,  I started rowing my freshman year for Notre Dame Academy. I was lucky enough to be surrounded by a lot of talented women athletes and developed my skills and love for the sport. We won bids to Boston,Youth Nationals and SRAA all four years. My senior year I was captain and received a full-ride to row DII for the SSC in Miami, Florida. However, after several serious rowing injuries and family obligations, I retired to masters rowing with the aspirations to coach college. 
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te regatta is the Head of the Charles and I am a big fan of Resolutes and Vespoli’s. My favorite race was Midwest Scholastic’s in 2008. We had just missed our qualifiers to NATS in the V8 and my seat-mate and I hot seated the JV 4 to finals. We were losing by 2.5 boat lengths from the start, my muscles were on fire, we were loosing power and our bid to NATS was getting further and further away. As stroke, I knew I had to do something. I jumped the stroke rate to a 38 and had a 1000 meter sprint passing 3 boats, placing 3rd, and winning a bid to SRAA’s 2008. It will always be a memorable moment I will never forget! 


It will be awesome to coach the women of the Ohio University Crew to many victories and memorable moments this year!

See you in the Fall,

Coach Snell

